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BOARD MEETING
CareerSource Chipola, Community Room
4636 HWY 90 East, Suite K, Marianna, FL 32446

Thursday, November 8, 2018 at 12:00 PM (CST)

MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER

A quorum was present and Arthur Obar (chair) called the meeting to order. Jared Banta led the invocation and pledge to the flag.


Attendees- Mary McKenzie, Janice Sumner, Debbie Kolmetz, Jared Banta, Travis Ephriam, Arthur Obar, Johnny Eubanks, Donnie Read, Zenna Corbin, Darrin Wall, Sarah Clemmons, Martha Compton, Frances Henderson, Jesse Smallwood, Keith Sutton, Kristy Terry
Absentees- Raymond Russell, Sandy Spear, Ralph Whitfield, Tracy Andrews, Andy Jackson, Scott Kilpatrick, Larry Moore
Others- Richard Williams, Kenny Griffin, Deena Johnson, Sara Johnson, Rachael Poole, Melody Wade, Debby Wood-CSC Staff, Bruce Ferguson-Executive Director, CareerSource Northeast Florida
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Arthur Obar asked if there were any public comments. There were none.

EMERGENCY ITEMS

There were no emergency items.
CONSENT ITEMS
Members were asked if anyone had an item that they wished to remove for discussion. 

Being none, Martha Compton made a motion to approve the consent items. Janice Sumner seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous to approve the consent items.


STATUS OF FUNDS REPORT

Executive Director, Richard Williams, presented the Status of Funds Report. It was highlighted that all of our efforts are currently focused on Hurricane Michael and the hurricane funds received. 
HURRICANE MICHAEL UPDATE

Richard Williams gave an update of actions that have been taken with regards to reopening centers and administering services since Hurricane Michael. He discussed temporary hours, communication efforts, mobile units with CareerSource Northeast Florida, advertising with Moore Communications, and support from CareerSource Florida and DEO. Rose Adams, National Dislocated Worker Grants Coordinator, provided information on the NDWG program. Debby Wood, Programs Coordinator provided an update on WIOA training programs, Disaster Unemployment Assistance and referring individuals for NDWG grants. Kenny Griffin provided updates about our centers. He discussed upcoming Job Fairs over the week of Thanksgiving, local employers’ need for employees, concern about local housing issues and the effects on local businesses and calling to check on area business to determine their status following the hurricane. Kenny Griffin expressed appreciation of staff for their dedication to helping our customers immediately following Hurricane Michael. Sara Johnson provided an update on funding that we have available following the hurricane. 
Richard Williams requested the board to approve new hours of operation for our centers until further notice. Due to the time change and piles of debris still on and directly adjacent to our roadways, this poses a serious hazard while driving. It was requested that we close at 4:00 PM instead of 5:00 PM until further notice. Following a general discussion, Janice Sumner made a motion to approve the request, Travis Ephriam seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous to approve the new hours of 7:30 AM to 4:00 PM at all of our center locations until further notice.
Due to the financial burden of Hurricane Michael, Richard Williams requested for the board to approve the immediate release of the second incentive payment to staff, originally set to be released in 2019. Donnie Read made a motion to approve the request, Janice Sumner seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous to approve immediate release of the second incentive payment to staff.
NEW BUSINESS

Richard Williams requested approval to increase the amount of training assistance and support services provided to participants who are enrolled in occupational skills training and/or participating in services focused on employment. The request is based on the need to provide increased service amounts to relieve the financial burden on participants to help prevent them from dropping out of training due to reduced household income/financial means of support. CSC staff recommended increasing the current threshold for Support Services to $4,000 per program year and removing the current ability to increase the ITA for the program year ending June 30, 2019. CSC staff also recommended allowing participants to maintain as much Pell grant funding as possible based on the cost of the training program and use the fill amount available under CSC’s Individual Training Account limit of $5,000 (Welfare, WIOA, Performance Funding, and/or National Dislocated Worker Grant) through June 30, 2019. In addition, CSC staff recommended increasing the amount of transportation assistance (double) through June 30, 2019. Lastly, CSC staff recommended increasing the amounts provided to participants for gaining employment through June 30, 2019.  Jared Banta made a motion to approve the request to increase support and training services. Darrin Wall seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous to approve the request. *Dr. Sarah Clemmons and Martha Compton declared a conflict of interest and abstained from both discussion and voting. 
Richard Williams presented waiver requests. After a discussion, the board requested that the wording in the first waiver be changed from “businesses with 50 or fewer employees” to be able to include businesses with more than 50 employees. With the amendment to the first waiver, Darrin Wall made a motion to approve the requests for suggested waivers related to Hurricane Michael. Debbie Kolmetz seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous to approve the  waiver requests.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Dr.  Sarah Clemmons expressed her appreciation for CareerSource Chipola staff and board members for their dedication during this time following Hurricane Michael. Donnie Read initiated a conversation about the local timber industry. Jared Banta provided information regarding the percentage of timber damaged in our region during the hurricane.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, Arthur Obar adjourned the meeting.



